To the City of Portland and 113 Newbury Street LLC.

From Sunny Time Solar LLC

Subject: Current Conditions of 52 Federal Street

Date: June 29, 2015

This letter is to document our property at 52 Federal Street Portland, ME. As of June 29, 2015 our property has not exhibited any visual signs of deterioration based on the construction activities at 113 Newbury Street. The building has however exhibited signs of accelerated settlement. The building, which was built only 2 years ago, was designed with a super tight building envelope. The exterior walls have spray foam insulation, which allows limited infiltration of outdoor air. This design concept was used to minimize the cost to heat the building. At only $300/mth in heating costs for 5000sf of building area, this has served us well in the last 2 years. The use of spray foam insulation also made the building virtually sound proof to any noise outside the property and it also provided rigidity to the structure. After only a few weeks of construction on the 113 Newbury Street lot, the tenants reported a noticeable change in how “quiet” the inside of the building was. People walking by the property talking could now be heard when they previously could not be heard. Trucks on Congress Street sounded as if they were going through the building. The simple act of a car door slamming outside the property now causes the building to vibrate. All of the windows are now loose in their frames and we wonder what this winter’s heating costs will be with this additional air infiltration.

As we are aware, buildings do settle, deteriorate, and depreciate over the course of time. Our building at only 2 years old has been faced with accelerated settlement and this depreciates its value. As of June 29, 2015 we have documented this change. As construction moves forward at 113 Newbury Street, we will continue to document any damages that we have and provide record of this.

